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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As we move into the Christmas holidays, I would like to take this opportunity to 
congratulate all of our children on their hard work and innumerable successes both in and 
out of the classroom over this term, and of course on their excellent performances in the 
various nativity and seasonal performances during the past few weeks. We have had a 
series of lovely events from a traditional nativity from our Reception classes to the world of 
Strictly in Key Stage 1’s “Lights, Camel, Action!” and the traditional and moving Key Stage 2 
Carol Concert held in the Methodist Church on Wednesday of this week. Our children – as 
always – rose to the various occasions giving of their best and showing what a credit they 
are to you and to our school.  
 

At Alverton, we are very fortunate to have a staff team who are so talented, and so 
prepared to always go above and beyond normal expectations to ensure that our children 
have the best experience possible at Alverton. The commitment of our whole team, 
including our excellent governors, cannot be overstated and I am sure that you would wish 
to join me in thanking them for their tireless efforts once again this term.  
 

We all know the strongest structures are formed using triangles, and if our pupils and staff 
form two sides of the successful Alverton model then you as parents are the all-important 
third side. The ongoing support that you provide for your children and our school is key to 
helping to maintain the strength of the school and we are grateful for all that you do.  
 
Remember that, if need to use the Help Your Shelf in the new year, it is there for you. 
Thank you very much to all the people who have donated items for it. 
 

On behalf of the staff and governors of Alverton School, I would like to thank you for all 
your continued support and to wish you all a very happy and peaceful Christmas. 
 

Best wishes, 
 
Martin Higgs  
Headteacher 

The Spring Term begins on 

Wednesday 4th January as Tuesday 

3rd is a staff training day. 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Martin Higgs (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk or, if it is 

out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Parent Governors 
 
We are delighted to let you 
know that Maili Buckingham 
will be joining our governing 
body as a parent governor and 
that Louise Allan will also be 
continuing in this role. We 
look forward to working with 
them both in the New Year. 

Staffing Update 
 

As some of you know, Mrs Dennison will be leaving 
at the end of term to take up a position with Active 
Cornwall and we know that she will be fantastic in 
this role. She has been a driving force in leading 
sport and PE at Alverton and we will miss her 
enthusiasm and competitive spirit!  
Mrs Mabbett and Mrs Street will also be leaving at 
the end of term. We thank them all and wish them 
all the very best in the future. 
 

We are looking forward to welcoming some new 
staff: Mrs Stellon will be teaching in Bosigran and 
Kerris and Miss Mason will be teaching in Lanyon 
Class. We also welcome Mrs Phillips, Miss Pearson 
and Miss Bennett to our TA team. 

Charity thank you 

Many thanks to everyone who so 

generously gave a donation at 

each of our Christmas 

performances over the past two 

weeks. The total for the Penzance 

Street Food Project was an 

amazing £567.28 and this will go 

to helping those in need in our 

town.  

The Poppy Appeal in November 

raised £161.81 for the Royal 

British Legion so thank you for 

supporting this as well. 

FOAS fundraising 
 

Thank you to everyone who bought Christmas 

cards and gift items through the Class 

Fundraising site. This raised over £600 for FOAS 

funds. Thanks for your support and we 

look forward to more fundraising in 

the new year. 
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Why not try the Alverton School Christmas 
Holiday Reading Bingo Challenge? Return 
your completed sheet in the New Year and 
you will be entered into a draw to win a 
prize! 

Well the term has come to an end and suddenly 
we have 2 weeks ahead of us without the 
security, routine, familiarity and support of 
school. For those who relish in the break, that’s 
great, but I know there are parents out there 
who don’t and who will find the two weeks a 
real challenge for a variety of reasons. I’m not 
available for the 2 week period but I will be back 

and here for anyone as soon as we return, armed with tissues, sympathy, good 
listening skills, tea and of course, biscuits (if you can face any more treats after 
the break). My sincerest soon wishes for a lovely two weeks. See you next year, 
Mrs Daylak.  



0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs O’Rourke who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 
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Penzance Fencing Club 
 
is looking for new junior members, aged 8 to 11. 
 
Learn a dynamic, tough, fast Olympic sport. 
 
And really great fun! 
 
Monday evenings, 7 – 8pm. 
 
Humphry Davy School, main sports hall. 
 
£2.50 per session, no kit needed, wear trainers/
tracksuit bottoms. 
 
Find us on Facebook 
 
or email  realoldcorn@gmail.com 


